CITY OF MOULTON
COUNCIL MEETING
August 6, 2018
5:00 PM

Present-Mayor Weatherwax
Brent White
Joyce Jeffreys
Jason White
Denise Lovett

Absent: Cassandra Lee

Mayor Weatherwax opened the meeting after having the pledge and prayer with the request for
approval of the June 18, 2018 and July 2, 2018 minutes and to dispense of reading of them.

Motion to approve and dispense of reading of these minutes was made by Brent White and seconded by
Jason White.

Jamie Mize with the Rescue Squad submitted a request to do a roadblock at Hospital & Court Street on
September 15, 2018 from 8:00 am until 12:00 pm. Joyce Jeffreys made the motion to allow them to
hold the road block on this date and the motion was seconded by Jason White.

Jackie Burch presented the Council with the Play Ground proposal from Griffen Rec Inc for the amount
of $57,261.00 also the bids for the chain link fence for the new ballfields were open and the lowest
bidder was Athens Fence at a bid of $27,460.00, 2" lowest was Southern Fence at $33,493.12 and Jones
Fence at $36,529.05. Brent made the motion to accept the bids on both of these projects Griffen for the
Play Ground and Athens Fence for the chain link fence. Denise Lovett seconded the motion to accept
these bids.

Resolution #2018-007 was introduced for the new Pay Scale to be used as of October 1, 2018 in the
Resolution the current pay scale was changed to no longer have a Grade 11 included and all previous
Grades were moved up(so Grade 1 will be what Grade 2 was on the 2017-2018 pay scale) by doing this it
will give the employees in all departments a substantial raise and hopefully retain employees and
encourage better applicants in the future. The motion to accept and pass this Resoultion was made by
Jason White and seconded by Joyce Jeffreys a roll call vote was also taken with Jason White — aye, Joyce
Jeffreys — aye, Roger Weatherwax — aye, Brent White — aye, and Denise Lovett — aye. All Council and
Mayor Weatherwax had made it clear that they were doing this for the employees because of their
dedication, similar rates of pay in other areas, and at the request of the supervisors at a previous Work
Session.

The proposed Budget for 2018-2019 was given to all Council members and they were ask to look over it
and if there were any questions to direct those to Ms. Farris the accountant or Deroma Pepper the City
Clerk in hopes that a Budget would be able to be passed by the Council meeting on August 20, 2018.



Renay Saint had given a closure letter in reference to the property at 2461 Byler Rd. In it he stated that
the nuisance had been taken care of by the owners and at this time no further action was needed

pertaining to this address and it is considered closed.

There being no further business the motion to adjourn was made by Denise Lovett and seconded by
Jason White.

Roger Weatherwax, Mayor Deroma Pepper, City Clerk

Brent White, Council Member Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member

Jason White, Council Member Denise Lovett, Council Member



